

## الملف نموذج الإجابة

موقع المناهج ← المناهج الكويتية ← الصف الحادي عشر ← لغة انجليزية ← الفصل الأول

المزيد من الملفات بحسب الصف الحادي عشر والمادة لغة انجليزية في الفصل الأول			
كتاب الطالب في مادة اللغة الانكليزية	1		
اسئلة السيت بوك في مادة اللغة الانكليزية	2		
التعابير في مادة اللغة الانكليزية للكورس الاول	3		
مذكرة قواعد رائعة ومفيدة في مادة اللغة الانكليزية	4		
مذكرة ممتازة في مادة اللغة الانكليزية	5		

## دولة الكويت

## وزارة التربية

## نموذج الإجابة

### التوجيه الفنى العام للغة الانجليزية

امتحان الصف الحادي عشر - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الأولى 2021 / 2022

الزمن: ثلاث ساعات

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية)

المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – الكتاب المقرر– التعبير الكتابي – الاستيعاب المقروء – التلخيص – الترجمة

# Total Mark (560 Marks) 1. Vocabulary (100 marks)

# A -From a, b, c and d, choose the most suitable word that best completes each of the following sentences: (5x10 = 50 marks)

1. Arabic coffee is famous for its strong flavour as it is spiced with ...... a. stream b. cardamom c. insult d. wordsmith 2. Wearing a pair of jeans and a T-shirt is not appropriate for a/an .....meeting. a. formal b. irritated c. flattering d. preoccupied 3. Those who suffer from poor hearing find it hard to ......speaking skills. a. import b. enclose c. desert d. acquire 4. The skyscraper in front of my house ...... my view of the sea. a. takes part in b. logs on c. blocks out d. winds up 5. The ...... beauty of diamonds always attracts the attention of women. a. decaffeinated b. eldest c. cardiac d. dazzling

# B -Fill in the spaces with the correct words from the list below: $(5 \times 10 = 50 \text{ marks})$ (nomads / cordially / chain / dominate / gradually / deem)

- 6. The manager of this famous **chain** stores announced the opening of a new branch.
- 7. All the firemen who put out the huge fire were cordially received by the people.
- 8. The sun is gradually rising up reflecting its light on the waves of the blue sea.
- 9. In the past, nomads used to travel from place to place looking for water sources .
- 10. Some people who like collecting old things **deem** rare old stamps to be valuable.





#### الصفحةالثانية

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) – امتحان الصف الحادي عشر – نهاية الفترة الدراسية الأولى – 2022/2021 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر – التعيير الكتابي – الاستيعاب المقروء – التلخيص – الترجمة،

#### II- Grammar (60 Marks)

A) From a, b, c and d choose t	he correct answer that best completes each of
the following sentences: (4X10	
a) can	b) could
c) is able to	d) managed to
12. By the time we arrived at wo	ork, we discovered that somebodyinto the office.
a) had broken	b) break
c) breaks j.com/kw	d) has broken
	l exercise are important for your health.
a) Either	b) Neither
c) But	d) Both
14. My mother is in	kitchen preparing lunch.
a) a	b) an

## B) From a, b and c choose the correct answer as required: (4x5=20 marks)

15. If there had been a mountain in Kuwait, I ...... (Complete)

d) no article

- a) If there had been a mountain in Kuwait, I would have climbed it.
- b) If there had been a mountain in Kuwait, I would climb it.
- c) If there had been a mountain in Kuwait, I will climb it.

c) the

- 16. My grandfather is very old, but he looks fit and healthy. (Join using: In spite of)
  - a) In spite of being very old, but my grandfather looks fit and healthy.
  - b) In spite of being very old, my grandfather looks fit and healthy.
  - c) My grandfather is very old, in spite of he looks fit and healthy.
- 17. My sister (decorate) her room since 7 o'clock in the morning. (Correct the verb)
  - a) My sister decorates her room since 7 o'clock in the morning.
  - b) My sister had decorated her room since 7 o'clock in the morning.
  - c) My sister has been decorating her room since 7 o'clock in the morning.
- 18. After we had left the house, it started to rain. (Use: No sooner.....than)
  - a) No sooner we left the house, than it started to rain.
  - b) No sooner we had left the house, than it started to rain.
  - c) No sooner had we left the house, than it started to rain.



#### الصفحة الثالثة

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) - امتحان الصف الحادي عشر - نهاية الفارة الدراسية الأولى - 2022/2021 (المفردات -القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر - التعيير الكتابي - الاستيعاب المقروء - التلخيص - الترجمة)

### III. Language Functions (40 Marks)

## Write what you would say in the following situations (4x10= 40marks)

- 19. Your brother doesn't know how to operate his new laptop. Giving instructions / Making suggestions
- 20. Your mother is against the idea of completing your studies abroad. Stating advantages / Expressing opinions
- 21. A friend of yours asks why you are keen on learning foreign languages.

Giving reasons/ Expressing opinions about languages

22. Your cousin wants to know why you don't like to go on a picnic.

Giving reasons/ Expressing dislikes / Expressing preferences

Any reasonable response is to be accepted

## IV- Set Book (40 Marks) Answer only FOUR of the following questions (4x10=40 marks)

- 23. Hala February festival is considered a patriotic event. Why? It coincides with the National Day and the Liberation Day of Kuwait.
- 24. Why is it important for the family members to meet on occasions? To strengthen family ties. / ... spread love.
- 25. Why do people go to coffee houses nowadays? People go to coffee houses nowadays to do business. / ... to chat with each other. / ... to meet friends. / ... to have drinks. / ... to spend free time.
- 26. Which barrier to effective communication is the most important? The most important barrier to effective communication is the poor listening skill./ ... improper use of questions. /... assumption and non verbal signals.
- 27. In what way is the Arabic alphabet different from the Roman alphabet? It's written from right to left. / It has 28 letters. / It has different sounds.

Any reasonable answer is to be accepted





🚮 ykuwait\_z



#### الصفحةالرابعة

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) – امتحان الصف الحادي عشر – نهاية الفارة الدراسية الأولى – 2022/2021 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر – التعبير الكتابي – الاستيعاب المقروء – التلخيص – الترجمة

#### V- Writing (120 Marks)

## Write on the following topic: (Descriptive)

"People meet in different places, at different times and for different reasons."

Plan and write an essay of 14 sentences (160 words) about your favourite meeting place, describing what it looks like, the surrounding atmosphere and the things that you can do there.

NB: (Your writing should include an introduction, two-body paragraphs and a conclusion)

almanahj.com/kw	Outline: (20 Marks)
Introduction:	
Body:	
Paragraph 1:	
Paragraph 2:	
Conclusion:	



التواجيه الظية للمواد الدراسية

#### الصفحة الخامسة

- امتحان الصف الحادي عشر - نهاية الفترة الدراسية الأولى - 2022/2021	المجال الدراسي: اللغمّ الأجنبيمّ الأولى (الإنجليزيمّ)
المقرر – التعيير الكتابي – الاستيعاب المقروء – التلخيص – الترجمتي	(المفردات –القواعد – الوظائفاللغويــــة – أسئلـــةالكـــتاب

The topic (100 marks)			
التاهج الكميتية			
almanahj.com/kw			
	التُربيّة		وزارة
	إنجليزية	بني العبام للغبة اا	المنسؤ جيئيه الم

ubrics	Outlining	Exposition of ideas and coherence	Paragraphing and number of sentences	Spelling	Grammar	Handwriting, spacing and punctuation	Total
Ruk	20	60	10	10	10	10	120

- 20 marks to be deducted from the total mark for changing the format.
- Off point topics / outlines receive ZERO.
- 5 marks to be deducted from the outline if the ideas are not used in the topic.



#### الصفحةالسادسة

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) – امتحان الصف الحادي عشر – نهاية الفارة الدراسية الأولى – 2022/2021 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر – التعيير الكتابي – الاستيعاب المقروء – التلخيص – الترجمة والمفردات – المعاردات – المعاردات بالمعاردات بالمعارض بالمعاردات بالمع

#### VI- Reading Comprehension: (110 Marks)

## Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions below:

Fish has been an important food source for people all over the world. It is high in proteins, low in fat, and has many essential vitamins. However, these days, getting fish from the ocean may be damaging both the ocean and its future. Ocean fishing now is a big business, so fishing companies want to get as much fish as possible from the ocean. However, **their** methods, such as overfishing, fish farming, and bottom searching, are threats to our oceans.

Overfishing is a major threat. It happens when modern, technologically advanced ships hunt for fish. With the equipment on board, these ships can immediately find groups of fish and get them all. In fact, these ships remove fish from the ocean faster than the ocean can replace them. Another problem with overfishing is that the nets catch more than fish; they trap whales, dolphins, and even birds, which are then destroyed.

A fish farm is where large numbers of fish are raised for food. Some people think that fish farming is the answer to overfishing in the ocean. However, fish farming is also damaging the ocean. For example, a typical salmon farm raises thousands of fish. To feed these fish, other, smaller fish are removed from the ocean in huge quantities. In fact, it requires five pounds of ocean fish to produce one pound of salmon. It's clear that fish farming is not the answer.

Bottom searching is a term that describes catching fish at the bottom of the ocean. This happens when ships lower huge nets to the bottom of the ocean. The nets have wheels, which destroy everything they run over. The nets take everything, including many poisonous creatures that cannot be eaten. Moreover, the balance of diverse life that lives there is destroyed. Scientists say that there are still many kinds of undiscovered animals that live there. When they are brought to the surface, many are just thrown away.

In conclusion, our oceans provide us with many benefits, one of which is fish. We need to be careful, however, that our desire for fish doesn't destroy the ocean. Big fishing companies must find alternatives to their practices of overfishing, fish farming, and bottom searching in order to avoid destroying the ocean and running out of the fish we desire.





#### الصفحةالسابعة

المجال الدراسي: اللغمّ الأجنبيمّ الأولى (الإنجليزيمّ) – امتحان الصف الحادي عشر – نهايمّ الفارّة الدراسيمّ الأولى – 2022/2021 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغويمّ – أسئلمّ الكتاب المقرر – التعبير الكتابي – الاستيعاب المقروء – التلخيص – الترجميّ

## A) From a, b, and c choose the correct answer: (5 X 10 = 50 marks)

- 28. What is the best title for the passage?
  - a) Food Sources
  - b) Fishing Equipment
  - c) The Importance of Fish
  - d) Threats to Our Oceans
- 29. The underlined word "requires" in the 3<sup>rd</sup> paragraph is closest in meaning to:
  - a) needs hj.com/kw
  - b) damages
  - c) explains
  - d) removes
- 30. The underlined word "their" in the 1st paragraph refers to:
  - a) proteins
  - b) people
  - c) fishing companies
  - d) essential vitamins
- 31. People, all over the world, like fish as a source of food because:
  - a) It's a big business nowadays.
  - b) It's high in proteins and low in fat.
  - c) Fish live in the ocean in large groups.
  - d) It's a good source of income for them.
- 32. According to the passage, ONE of the following statements is NOT TRUE:
  - a) Bottom searching is a dangerous way to catch fish.
  - b) There are two problems related to overfishing in the oceans.
  - c) Fish farming is the solution to the problem of overfishing.
  - d) To feed salmon in a fishing farm, you need huge amounts of small fish.





#### الصفحة الثامنة

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) – امتحان الصف الحادي عشر – نهاية الفارة الدراسية الأولى – 2022/2021 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر – التعيير الكتابي – الاستيعاب المقروء – التلخيص – الترجمة

## B) With reference to the passage, answer the following questions: $(4 \times 15 = 60 \text{ marks})$

33. According to the passage, what are the three main methods of catching fish from the ocean?

They are overfishing, fish farming, and bottom searching

- 34. How does modern technology help in destroying the oceans?
  It provides modern advanced fishing ships with advanced equipment that could destroy fish in large quantities.
- 35. Why can't we eat all what the nets bring from the bottom of the sea?

  Because the nets take everything, including many poisonous creatures that cannot be eaten.
- 36. Why should big fishing companies find new alternative ways for catching fish?

  In order to avoid destroying the ocean and running out of the fish we desire.

Any reasonable answer related to the passage is to be accepted





#### الصفحة التاسعة

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) – امتحان الصف الحادي عشر – نهاية الفازة الدراسية الأولى – 2022/2021 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر – التعبير الكتابي – الاستيعاب المقروء – التلخيص – الترجمة،

## VII- Summary Making: (60 Marks) Read the following passage, then do as required:

Fruit and vegetables should be an important part of your daily diet. Evidence shows there are significant health benefits to getting at least five portions of a variety of fruit and vegetables every day. First, fruit and vegetables contain many vitamins and minerals that are important for your health. Also, they help reduce the risk of heart diseases such as high blood pressure. In addition, they lower your cholesterol and body fat which helps you maintain a healthy weight. Moreover, fruit and vegetables boost your immune system. It's always recommended to eat fresh fruit and vegetables that are in season.

## In a paragraph of four sentences only, summarise and paraphrase the previous passage in answer to the following question:

What are the benefits of eating fruit and vegetables?

## The answer should include the following ideas:

- Contain many vitamins and minerals that are important for health.
- Help reduce the risk of heart diseases such as high blood pressure.
- Lower cholesterol and body fat which helps maintain a healthy weight.
- Boost the immune system and that helps to protect from some diseases.



## **Rubrics for Checking Summary Making**

RUBRICS	Mark	Total Mark
Content / relevance of ideas	30	
Paraphrasing	20	
Spelling and grammar	5	60
Format	5	

- Exceeding the required number of sentences:
  - Minus 5 marks for one sentence.
  - Minus 10 marks for two sentences and above.



#### الصفحة العاشرة

المجال الدراسي: اللغمّ الأجنبيم الأولى (الإنجليزيمّ) – امتحان الصف الحادي عشر – نهايمّ الفترة الدراسيم الأولى – 2022/2021 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغويم – أسئلمّ الكتاب المقرر – التعبير الكتابي – الاستيعاب المقروء – التلخيص – الترجمميّ

#### VIII - TRANSLATION (30 Marks)

## Translate the following into good English: (2x15=30)

بدر: بدأ الناس الكتابة منذ اكثر من خمسة الاف سنة. سالم: هذا صحيح فقد طور الناس الكتابة لتوثيق ونقل المعلومات.

Bader: People began writing more than five thousand years ago.

Salim: That's true. People have developed writing to document and pass on information.

انتهت الأسئلة



